LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING (CHIEF EXECUTIVE DIRECTORATE)



10th October, 2005 


Briefing commenced:
  9.30 a.m.

"
ended:
10.03 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair


Councillors Lancaster, Antrobus and Mann



J. Willis - Chief Executive


M. Sykes - Strategic Director of Housing and Planning


C. Inchbold - Assistant Director


S. Hill - Corporate Marketing Manager


A. Eastwood - Deputy Director and City Solicitor 


R. Wynne – Head of Property and Development


P. McKenna - Acting Assistant Head of Service (Policy and Improvement)


P.D. Templeton - Committee Services Manager


S. Kitchen - Assistant Director


W. Gregory - Group Accountant


O. Topping - Executive Manager


P. Haymes - Senior Planner

	
	Item
	Decision/Action/Information



	1.
	Minutes of 26th September, 2005


	Agreed.



	2.
	Magistrates’ Courts
	Proposals for the relocation of the Magistrates’ Courts were discussed.

AGREED:
THAT members be briefed further on 18th October, 2005, regarding site evaluations.



	3.
	Traffic Calming - Gerald Road Area
	Councillor Merry, as Leader of the Council, approved a traffic calming scheme for the Gerald Road area.

 

	4.
	Financial Monitoring
	AGREED:
THAT the report on financial monitoring as at 31st August, 2005, be noted; and that further reports be received.



	5.
	C.P.A.
	A report of the Chief Executive in respect of C.P.A. “direction of travel” statement self assessment was discussed with particular reference to linkages, with the Balanced Scorecard. 



	6.
	C.P.A. - Stakeholder Survey
	A report of the Chief Executive was submitted on the Corporate Assessment Stakeholder Survey.

AGREED:
THAT the list of stakeholders identified and now amended in Appendix 1 to the abovementioned report be approved.



	7.
	IDeA
	Stuart Kitchen reported on matters concerning the proposed IDeA Centre/Trinity Cross project.

AGREED:
THAT a further meeting be held on this matter to consider all the facts involved.



	8.
	Central Salford Vision and Regeneration
	AGREED:
THATas recommended in the report, now submitted -

(a)
the provision by NWDA to the URC of a £190,000 additional grant, to enable a wide-ranging and community driven consultation/engagement exercise to be carried out, be welcomed;

(b)
the deployment of the grant as outlined in the report be approved; and

(c)
the findings of the consultation/engagement programme, when they become available, be received.



	9.
	Television from the Nations and Regions
	AGREED:
THAT the annual Television from the Nations and the Regions conference to be held at The Lowry on 11th January, 2006, be supported.



	10.
	Marketing Update
	The Corporate Marketing Manager reported on the “A to Z” production; and undertook to pursue the preparation of a monthly Council report for residents groups.



	11.
	B.B.C.
	The Chief Executive reported on the proposed B.B.C. relocation.
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